The future for
underwritten
annuities

The UK’s fast-growing underwritten annuity market shows few signs of
slowing, but local and global economic and regulatory changes could
lead to substantial alterations in how providers price, underwrite, and
distribute this product line. Jason Hurley outlines how insurers can

prepare themselves for these changes
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slow anticipated demand, as those reaching
retirement age might consider delaying
retirement in order to increase the funds in
their pensions.

Coming regulatory changes could also
impact future growth in the underwritten
annuity market. Three items — Solvency 11,
the recent Gender Directive-related ruling,
and the Retail Distribution Review laws —
will generate significant market change for
the annuity market as a whole.

Solvency 11's approach to calculating
insurer capital, now slated for early 2014
implementation, will create substantial
capital alterations for the investment
component of a range of life insurance
and annuity policies. For providers of all
annuities, guarantees, long a prime selling
point, may be scaled back, and require a
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and to how providers structure their
capital.

The March 2011 ruling pertaining to the
European Union’'s Gender Directive will
lead to the use of gender-neutral terms in
all life insurance and annuity products.
This change, due to go into effect on 21
December 2012, may lead underwritten
annuity providers to use more rating factors.
Insurers may also aim their marketing
strategies specifically at men. In the short
term there is good news: a ‘buy now before
rates change’ message to males considering
retirement.

A third regulatory item that could have
an impact upon sales of all annuities is the
upcoming Retail Distribution Review. Due
to become effective on 31 December 2012,
these laws will require financial advisers to
charge a fee when providing advice about
pension annuities. Pension annuity providers

may respond to this by developing simplified
pension annuity products, with online
applications and automatic underwriting. It
could also lead to more providers offering
pension annuity products directly to the
public, without an adviser.

Online systems providing instant
quotations are already familiar to most
term life and annuity buyers. Such systems
have grown greatly in technological
sophistication over the past decade, using
customised rule sets and providing quick
point-of-sale decision turnarounds. As the
underwritten annuity market moves to a
more automated approach, providers will
be challenged to enable efficient checking
of the quality and validity of medical
information provided.

Underwritten annuity providers have
already introduced over-disclosure checks,
using the delay between offering a quote

and receiving the pension funds, to verify
information provided in applications
against doctor’s reports. As the technology
and speed of application improves, the
question will be how insurers can do these
checks without inconveniencing either the
customer or the sales agent.

Over the nearly two decades underwritten
annuities have been sold, they have
developed into a high-volume, low-margin,
commoditised product. Providers of these
annuities can compete by distribution,
scale and efficiency, but in the long term,
the providers that do best in this market
will be those with the best risk management
practices. ®
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